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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Neighbors:

Rfﬂcently the Point Association Executive Committee completed its annual planning
eeting and, not surprisingly, identified 27 different issues that were considered
worthy of additional evaluation before assigning priorities to this year’s objectives.

Although nearly 40 percent of the issues were related to the Association’s work with
our city and state governments, several of the topics on our list addressed the subject of
Point Association sponsored events—past, present, and future.

At present we sponsor a dozen events on the Point: New Members Party, Pot Luck
Supper, Annual Spring Membership Meeting, May Day Flowers, Plant Sale, Paint the
Point, Point Picnic, Summer Cocktail Party, Annual Autumn Membership Meeting, Fall
Planting, Halloween Parade, and Christmas Cookie Exchange.

Periodically, we evaluate our list of events to determine whether we need to add,
change, or delete one or more of them based on our members’ suggestions and—most
importantly— participation and support.

In the coming weeks the Point Association is going to survey members to determine
your level of satisfaction relating to our present offering of events and your preferences
regarding new ones.

We hope you’ll take the time to help us—not only with planning, but also with
organizing and implementing-—by participating in the events of particular interest to
you.

And, regardless of your ability to help with the work it takes to make an event
successful, we hope you will attend as many of our events as you can.

L

Sincerely,
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Report on the City

As the Point Association’s City Liaison, I've spent
time communicating with many elected and
professional members of government, from City Hall
to the State House, and occasionally even Wash-
ington. Few convey the grasp, vision, and profes-
sionalism of our neighbor and City Manager Mike
Mallinoff. By the time you read this, he will at least
still be our neighbor.

As City Manager, Mike was responsive to is-
sues we brought before him and dealt with them
in a forthright manner, even when the answer was
not what we wanted to hear. Last year, on Mike’s
initiative, the entire City government came to our
spring meeting, and each department made a pre-
sentation. Stop and consider for a moment how
extraordinary that was.

All City Managers are perpetually on the hot
seat, working in a no-man’s-land between elective
politics and, well, reality. Someone else makes the
promises, and they must navigate the jungle of regu-
lations, labor unions, state and federal government,
activist groups (who, us?), and the press to make
the promises come true without any new revenues.
Not that life as an elected official is easy, but things
always seem to succeed through the vision of part-
time officials or fail through the incompetence of
the professional manager. And in Newport, man-
agers often have to carry extra “carpet” baggage.

I am puzzled and concerned that no plan to fill
the twin gaps of Finance Director and City Man-
ager has been articulated beyond sliding the City
Solicitor over as a temporary manager, but it’s early
in the process. I'd love to examine how this tragic
loss to our city developed, but this is not the place
and the work of City Liaison is really about what's
going to happen rather than what already has. And
I'd be open to charges of bias, because I am proud
to count Mike among my friends.

So long, Mr. Manager. Hello, neighbor.

John Spohn, City Liaison

Report from City Hall

In the blink of an eye, time passes by so quickly. It
doesn’t seem possible that my first term on the
Newport City Council is complete and my second
is beginning. 1 feel honored to represent you in
these challenging times, working on a number of
issues that are critical for Newport.

I will continue to be an advocate for the citi-
zens of Newport, working with city, state, and fed-
eral officials to improve the quality of life in our
community. There are many opportunities and chal-
lenges, which will take commitment and courage.
I believe that together we need not follow where
the path leads. Rather, we can create our own path
and leave a trail. Moving forward, we have many
tasks to accomplish together:

Potter School: meetings ongoing with city staff
and community involvement, RFP being developed
DOT projects: Van Zandt Bridge repairs, Pell Bridge
ramps, Connell Highway improvements, land swaps
still under review with no final plans set
Gateway Center: proposals will be examined by
the council, may re-bid project

Harbor Management Plan: near completion and
approval

Infrastructure: review ongoing

Harbor House: welcome to our new neighbor on
Washington Street

As always, I am available to discuss any issues
with you involving our community. Call me at 847-
9122 or e-mail rickfirstward@aol.com

Rick O’Neill, Representative, First Ward

Harbor House

Reception

Please join us in welcoming our new

h
h

Harbor House neighbors.

The History & Archives Committee and the Green Light
staff are hosting a reception which will include /
an opportunity to get acquainted, tours of the y
facility, and—of course—refreshments.

Sunday, April 7,

two to four
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Report on the Harbor and Waterfront

here are two areas of particular interest, as this
issue goes to press.

Floats at the Elm Street Pier

The Department of Environmental Management
(DEM) has granted $37,000 to fund five additional
floating docks at the Elm Street Pier for short-term
usage by boaters. Part of a U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service grant of $156,000 awarded to the DEM last
year, this money will improve this site and thus
help our boating community.

Washington Street Extension Request

The City Council has received a letter from several
Washington Street residents (Shannon Reagan, Wil-
liam Walaska, and Terrance and Margaret Moy) with
a request that the city abandon the northern exten-
sion of Washington Street, which became a dead
end when the bridge was built.

Friends of the Waterfront President Darryl
Paquette has written to the City Council requesting

s THE 2
NINA LYNETTE HOME

The Nina Lyni:tte Home, founded in 1905, is a
private non-profit hoarding home for elders.

Room, Board and Housekeeping are provided
in this stately Victorian home in Newport’s
historic “Point” neighborhood.

For information about rates and availability
please call:

848-7603 or 846-9276
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that—if the city does go forward with abandon-
ment—the Coastal Resources Management Council’s
(CRMO) declared right of way to the water on Cy-
press Street be delineated by a “line along the south-
ern edge of Cypress Street, thus leaving the full
width of Cypress Street running to the water.” The
letter also requests that the public easement repre-
sented by the present sidewalks be retained, “thus
preserving the public’s 100+ year right to unob-
structed passage along the shore in this area.”

Ms. Reagan has also requested a CRMC permit
to build a pier in front of this property.

In Council Letter No. 3344, the city has recom-

mended the following:

“1. The pier shall not interfere in any way with the
public right of way immediately adjacent, to the
North, of the proposed pier;

2. The use of the pier shall be restricted to residen-
tial use only; future commercial use shall be pro-
hibited,;

3. The presence of eelgrass in the area shall be
reviewed by CRMC.”

Liz Mathinos,
Green Light Waterfront Reporter

The Green Light wishes to thank Liz for stepping in to
belp with this important component of our newsletter at
the last minute. Readers who are interested in these and
other issues related to the precious resource of our wa-
terfront are encouraged to attend City Council and Wa-
terfront Council meetings and to follow reports of their
deliberations in the Daily News. SRV,

Mewport's Own

Linen Supply Servics
BILL DEL NERO

CLEANERS AND LAUNDRY INC,

11 Farwel St 2876 East Maln Rd. 17 Naraganselt Ave,
in Newpori Porismouth, R in Jamestown
847-6800 £82-2223 423-1142




Third Annual Paint The Point
July 6 - August 10

or six consecutive Saturday mornings from nine
Fto noon, you are invited to participate in the
third annual Point Association summer painting and
drawing program. Each session will be devoted to
one particular setting on the Point.

Beginners and young adults (12 and up) are
especially welcome. You can choose any medium:
oil, watercolor, colored pencils, pastels, whatever.
Regardless of what you may think your talents are,
here’s an opportunity to find out why so many paint-
ers at the turn of the century favored the Point as
an inspiration for their art.

After the last session, an art exhibition and sale
will be held at St. John’s Guild Hall. Each artist will
donate 25% of all sales to the Point Association
and pocket the balance.

The cost for six sessions: $150 for adults and
$75 for junior artists. For more information, regis-
tration, help in selecting materials, questions, reas-
surance you can do it, call Tony Gill at 847-2189.
Following last year’s tremendous success, be sure to
confirm your place early to avoid disappointment.

Tony Gill, who studied at the Royal Academy of
Art, is a full-time painter. His gallery, Art on the
Wharf, is located at 7 Bowen'’s Wharf, 845-6858.

Walter Jenkins Whitley, CRS
ERREY CDR, USN (Ret.)
(R Point Property Owner
Eg?ﬁg“? and Resident Since 1964
T TEUE SENIOR SALES ASSOCIATE
REPRESENTING SELLERS SINCE 1973
Spevializing in the Historic District
Top CRV Agent 2000
49 BELLEYUE AVENUE OFFICE: (401) 8486608

RESIDENCE: (401) 846-8221

NEWPORT, RI 02840
FAK: (401) 8491350

HOME: 43 ELM §TREET

Herb Rommel recommends
his upholsterer,

Mr. Donald La Flamme
401-521-6677

and has placed this ad in
appreciation for a fine job.

Beautification Committee
Report

Have you noticed the new tree (the one with
the pretty red berries) in Storer Park at the
corner of Washington Street and the Causeway? This
tree has been planted to honor Kay O’Brien for her
many years’ service to the Point. “Kay’s Tree” is a
King Crimson Washington Hawthorne. Look for
some spring bulbs, which should soon be bloom-
ing around its base. We also purchased two elm
trees, which were planted in Storer and Battery
Parks.

Please mark you calendars for Saturday morn-
ing, April 27, the date for our Annual Spring
Cleanup. We will be meeting at nine in Storer Park.
Please bring garden tools, gloves, and enthusiasm.
The rain date is May 4.

Marcia and Coles Mallory,
Committee Co-Chairs

Membership Report

New Members Since December 1, 2001
Jeanette Beach

Marcia Byrnes

Deborah and Eric Dehmel

Marliese and Dr. Bruno Franek
Libby and John Gilpatric

Jane Hence

Linda Larson

Virginia and Robert Maar

Linda Quimby

Corinne Replogle

Patricia O’Connell and John Wilson

Patricia Carrubba,
Committee Chair

ravel

Incorporated

Colon

170 Spring Street - Newport, RI 02840
Tel. (401) 849-6433 « Fax. (401) 849-7503
800-887-4680
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New Neighbors

The Pineapple House is
now home to artist and
architect Jane Hence,
who comes to the Point
from Westerly, Rhode
Island.

New neighbors
[from Michigan,
Genevieve and Scot
Gibson with
Dorian (4) and
Gage (2).

Born On The Point Certificates
What: A beautiful printed document, created by
Ilse Nesbitt at the Third and Elm Press, with your
name inscribed by the hand of the artist
Who: Anyone who is a native
Pointer
How: Send your name——printed
exactly as you want it to appear,
your date of birth, your phone
number, and your address if this
is to be mailed. Non-members, be
sure to include a check made out
to Ilse Nesbitt. Address the envelope to the Point
Association, P.O. Box 491, Newport, RI 02840.
Cost: No charge for Point Association members and
$7.50 for non-members
When: Requests accepted year-round (this year’s
deadline: Sept 1). Certificates are presented once a
year at the annual meeting in October and mailed
to those unable to attend.

Questions? Contact Isabel Griffith, (401) 849-6444
or igriffith@edu-directions.com.

F e DPuttor Did it

Detatled House Cleaning
Reasonable Rates

Satisfaction Guaranteed

Ask About My Other Household Services

Call Robert Sevey 848-7392

Report on Underground Wires

ecent activity has included an effort to find out

how and why Bellevue Avenue has wires un-
derground. It was discovered that the
undergrounding of wires along Bellevue was origi-
nally funded by a federal grant to restore the area.
Recently, the Bellevue Avenue Association has also
made a consistent effort to tie in requests for vari-
ances for construction projects in the area with an
agreement to put wires underground as part of the
Association’s consent. These are approaches it prob-
ably makes sense for us to pursue— perhaps with
regard to the anticipated development of the Gate-
way Center.

If you agree with this effort, please sign the
following statement and send it or drop it off: Al
Lowe, 67 Bridge St. Newport RI 02840. If there
are lawyers or others who know about federal and/
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or state grants and have an interest in helping,
please call me at 847-5853.

Al Lowe, Comumittee Chair
R |
| 1, the undersigned, support the stated City of
| Newport policy of Resolution 98-124 to limit the
l amount of overhead wiring and to make every |
l effort to explore all avenues with the PU.C. to
| remove utility poles and install underground wir-

ing and cables. In particular, 1 believe the City |
| must undertake an effort to put the 23,000 volt |
| subtransmission wires running down Third Street !
l underground—since this is the only street in the l
g city with high voltage wires close to houses. {
1 |
l |
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That Was Then . ..

by Erik Dahl

A Winter View of the Cenacle Compound, 1928

any long-time residents of the Point have

fond memories of “The Cenacle,” as the

convent complex was often known. The
Cenacle Sisters, and later the Carmelite Sisters,
offered daily mass and Monday afternoon instruc-
tion for children, along with a variety of lessons
and services.

Helen Cavanagh Caffrey, a former Point resi-
dent, described her memories of the Cenacle in
the August 1984 Green Light. She attended mass
and remembered that, although many of the nuns
spoke only French, they were delightfully enthusi-
astic and hospitable. “I took voice lessons from
Mother Delebecque whom I loved and admired,”
she said. “She gave me a thorough musical training,
but she was fearful that T might be tempted to go on
the stage—thought to be a direct path to perdition in
those days! I'm sure it was her prayers that led me
into less exciting avenues for my musical talent.”

The Convent was a source of part-time jobs for
quite a few local youngsters, including Joan Calcutt,
a born-on-the-Pointer who worked as a waitress

there in the early 1950s. She and two other girls
worked on the weekends, when the convent was
at its busiest hosting retreats for Catholic women
from all over Rhode Island and neighboring states.

As Joan described in an April 1993 Green Light
article and in a recent interview, the nuns cooked
the food in the kitchen in the basement, making
everything from scratch, even bread and mayon-
naise. Meals were brought up to the pantry from
the basement using a dumbwaiter, and Joan and
her friends served the retreaters, who were seated
in the dining room at eight big round tables. Si-
lence was observed at mealtimes, while the Mother
Superior read from the prayer book.

The meals were very good, Joan remembers,
although the menu was mostly the same each week-
end. Friday night was salmon loaf, Saturday was
hot dog and beans night, and the highlight of the
weekend was Sunday’s dessert of Baked Alaska.
The priest, who lived nearby in the Chaplain’s
House, had his own dining room, and only the
nuns served him. “We weren'’t allowed in his din-
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ing room,” Joan says. “The
retreaters would be eating
salmon pie and he’d be
eating lobster and beer!”

The nuns were very
friendly, Joan says, includ-
ing the Mother Superior,
who went to Rome for a
retreat once and came
back with religious med-
als for everyone. The Sis-
ters even had a sense of
humor. They loved to tell
jokes, such as, “What is
honeymoon salad? Lettuce
alone!”

Joan attended mass at the
convent sometimes, but
she recalls occasionally
finding a way to get out of
attending church: “This is
telling a secret, but I'd tell
my father I went to mass
there, and I'd tell them I
went to mass at Saint
Joseph’s.” She fondly re-
members the annual fairs

Two sisters baving fun in the convent kitchen

I remember...
...our doors were open to the public for Adoration of the
Blessed Sacrament, daily mass, and private visits to the
Chapel. Various groups such as the Carmelite and
Franciscan Tertiaries, Knights of Columbus, and the Si-
erra Club held their monthly meetings there. Also, the
Navy Chaplains held mini retreats and special functions.
All these groups helped make our work possible and
rewarding. Like many Communities, we were saddened
by a shortage of Sisters to carry on retreat work, which
terminated when we closed the facility in 1990.
Sister Jane Frances
of the Corpus Christi Carmelile Sisters

few of the nuns remain
from the Washington
Street group. Sister Jane
Frances, however, is one
of those few who served
at what is now Harbor
House, and she recently
shared some of her
memories.

Sister Jane Frances first
came to the convent in
1955. While she was trans-
ferred several times, she
returned to Newport fre-
quently and was living in
the convent during the
last years before the 1990
move., “It was wonder-
ful—we had a good time,”
she says. “It was a sad day
when we had to close the
doors.”

The retreat center was
much like running a ho-
tel, she remembers.
When they moved into
the house in 1955, they
essentially inherited the
same mission as the

the nuns would hold on

the grounds of the convent

in July, and one of her strongest memories is of
attending the wedding ceremonies in which the
young novitiates would become married to the
church. They were married in the chapel in white
dresses, received a wedding band, and then went
into a side room to change into their habits.

The pay for food servers was about fifty cents
per meal, which doesn’t sound like much today,
but Joan says that was pretty good money back
then. “You could go downtown, and if there was a
sale, you could get a blouse for fifty cents.” Work-
ing at the Cenacle was evidently considered good
work, as Joan’s younger sister Judy followed in her
footsteps and became a waitress at the retreat house
after Joan had left.

Although the Corpus Christi Carmelite Sisters
remain in Newport, in their current house on Broad-
way, members of the order move frequently and
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Cenacle nuns before
them. “We just took right over where they left off,”
she says. “The night we moved in, we started the
retreats. We had one of their groups from Provi-
dence—it was a group of fifty, T remember, and it
was our first retreat.”

The Chaplain’s House, adjacent to the Chapel,
was usually occupied by a Navy Chaplain, who
offered Mass and served as an important link be-
tween the Sisters and Newport and the Navy com-
munity. “We had lots of Navy functions there-—
dinners, Christmas parties.”

The convent continued to host retreats and other
functions right up until they were forced to leave
in 1990. “It was a lot of work—that's why we had
to give it up at the end, we didn’t have enough
Sisters,” she said. But she added that she and the
other Sisters are very happy to see the facility re-
born to once again serve the community.




































